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Re: Official Information Act request – Cancer Data  - ADHB Ref: 20220228-1194 

I refer to your Official Information Act request dated 26 February 2022 requesting the following 
information: 

“I would like to know how long wait times were for getting tested for all cancers, after being 
referred by a specialist or doctor between Jan 2018 - to December 2019. This is for all patients 
under the Auckland DHB. I would also like to know how long wait times were for getting tested 
for all cancers, after being referred by a specialist or doctor between Jan 2020 to December 
2021.” 

This was clarified to: 

Be clear that you sought not just Auckland DHB domiciled, all patients treated at our cancer 
services and to have the data for children and adults separated. 

Response: 

We note that you requested data on wait times for getting tested for cancer, among all patients treated at 
our cancer services. However, it is not possible to provide the full extent of the data you requested.  

This is because patients are referred for a specialist assessment and from that appointment, they are then 
referred for a range of diagnostic tests or procedures. It is not possible to accurately track patients through 
those different pathways without reviewing the individual patient notes for all those with a cancer 
diagnosis who are treated by Auckland DHB and this is not feasible.  

Due to the sensitivity of this information, frontline clinical staff would need to review individual clinical files 
over the course of four years and it would not be appropriate to use a contractor to review the records. 
This would take the frontline staff away from their clinical work and prejudice our ability to provide core 
clinical services. 

We have considered whether charging or extending the timeframe for responding to this aspect of your 
request would assist us in managing this work and have concluded it would not. We have, therefore, 
determined to refuse this element of your request under Section 18(f) of the Official Information Act due to 
substantial collation and research. 

However, we can offer the following data as a proxy, based on Faster Cancer Treatment data for patients 
who had their referral during the index period, as this enables us to extract standardized and complete 
data.  






